PAGE  

TELESCON®
GLOBAL GUIDELINES
DRAFT 

Issue 3, October 30, 2010

The communications industry continues to experience explosive growth which is expected to

continue for many years. Because INTELEC® and its power engineering theme cannot reach all areas of the world where communications system growth is taking place, TELESCON will allow power engineering for communications topics to reach areas of the world where the community of interest does not have the resources to sponsor a conference, or to attend the INTELEC programs being held in other countries. TELESCON is a registered entity that is a sub-set of INTELEC.  Accordingly, the guidelines which follow are to be used for future TELESCON programs.

1. TELESCON conferences have been held in Berlin (1995), Budapest (1997), Dresden (2000), and Vienna (2009). All were successful.  The first TELESCON theme, "East and West Grow Together" was appropriate for the European area. Since future TELESCON conferences will be held throughout the world, conference organizers can choose an appropriate theme suitable for the TELESCON location and program in general.

2. Although TELESCON conferences are international, the papers and presentation language must be in 

English. If necessary, simultaneous translation in the local language can be provided by the conference.

3. The purpose of TELESCON is to make technical information available in countries where there is no INTELEC conference scheduled. TELESCON will enable experts in the field of power for communications to participate in technical presentations and contribute to the technical knowledge base with their own papers. This will bring INTELEC’s mission to more people in the world and eventually draw people to INTELEC.
4. The scope of TELESCON should emulate that of INTELEC. That is, subject matter associated with 

 INTELEC conferences should be chosen as topics for TELESCON.

5. TELESCON is usually smaller than an INTELEC with fewer sessions and fewer papers presented. Previous INTELEC papers of broad interest may be invited. Workshops and tutorials should be considered.

6. Organizers of TELESCON are preferably national organizations, similar to IEEE and PELS, associated with an established national telecommunications or related organization having responsible people supporting the event.

7. TELESCON’s financial responsibility must conform to INTELEC’s constitution and bylaws. With a signed MOU (Memorandum of Understanding) the IEEE and PELS may provide financial responsibility, in whole or in part, for TELESCON.

8. The INTELEC CEC (Conference Executive Committee) recommends that TELESCON, similar to INTELEC, include an exhibition of related products to enhance the conference.
9. TELESCON shall be held as needed, but avoiding conflict with the date and place of the normally scheduled INTELEC conferences. Preferably, March, April or May should be selected for TELESCON programs.

10. The host country for a TELESCON conference should have the ability to organize a

conference and have sufficient technical interest and industry-support to successfully do so 
11. As part of their long-term planning activities, the INTELEC CEC will provide assistance to TELESCON’s management committee and the national telecommunication organizations

desiring to host a TELESCON conference. 

